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SUMMARY:  

 
Senate Bill 236 would amend the definition of the term mentally incapacitated as used in 
Chapter LXXVI (Rape) of the Michigan Penal Code.  
 
Currently, the term means that a person is rendered temporarily incapable of appraising or 
controlling his or her conduct due to the influence of a narcotic, anesthetic, or other substance 
administered to that person without his or her consent, or due to any other act committed upon 
that person without his or her consent.  
 
The bill would delete the italicized words, add a specific reference to alcohol, and remove 
gendered terminology. Under the bill, the term would mean that a person is rendered 
temporarily incapable of appraising or controlling the person’s conduct due to the influence of 
a narcotic, anesthetic, alcohol, or other substance, or due to any act committed upon that person 
without the person’s consent. 
 
Under the code, mental incapacitation may be an element of the crime of criminal sexual 
conduct (CSC) in the first, second, third, or fourth degree. By revising the definition to include 
mental incapacitation that is a result of a person’s own actions, such as being under the 
influence of a substance by their own consent, the bill would expand the incidents that may be 
chargeable as CSC in the first, second, third, or fourth degree. 
 
MCL 750.520a 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
Senate Bill 236 would have an indeterminate fiscal impact on the state and on local units of 
government. To the extent provisions of the bill resulted in additional CSC offenses, costs 
related to state prisons, state probation supervision, local county jails, local probation 
supervision, and/or courts could be impacted.  
 
Any new felony convictions would result in increased costs related to state prisons and state 
probation supervision. In fiscal year 2022, the average cost of prison incarceration in a state 
facility was roughly $47,900 per prisoner, a figure that includes various fixed administrative 
and operational costs. State costs for parole and felony probation supervision averaged about 
$5,000 per supervised offender in the same year. Those costs are financed with state general 
fund/general purpose revenue.  
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Any new misdemeanor convictions would result in increased costs related to county jails and/or 
local misdemeanor probation supervision. Costs of local incarceration in county jails and local 
misdemeanor probation supervision, and how those costs are financed, vary by jurisdiction.  
 
The fiscal impact on local court systems would depend on how provisions of the bill affected 
court caseloads and related administrative costs. It is difficult to project the actual fiscal impact 
to courts due to variables such as law enforcement practices, prosecutorial practices, judicial 
discretion, case types, and complexity of cases.  
 
Any increase in penal fine revenue would increase funding for public and county law libraries, 
which are the constitutionally designated recipients of those revenues. 
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